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Office of Land Quality _ DEPARTMENT OF

100 N. Senate Avenue ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT

, . . COFFICE OF LAND QUAL
Indianapolis, Indiana 46206 LITY

Subject: Update of Remediation Efforts and Remediation Work Plan
ABB Power T&D Company, Inc.
3500 South Cowan Road
Muncie, Indiana
VRP Facility ID Number 6990826
MACTEC Project 3031032124

Dear Mr. Webb:

On behalf of ABB, Inc. (ABB), MACTEC Engineering and Consulting, Inc., (MACTEC) is
pleased to submit this update on the remediation efforts and the Remediation Work Plan (RWP)
for the former ABB Power T&D site in Muncie, Indiana (VRP #: 6990826). This letter
addresses requests made by the Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) in
a May 22, 2007, letter to ABB.

On February 23, 2001, MACTEC (formerly Harding ESE) submitted the original RWP to
IDEM. The free product recovery system (System) described in the RWP was approved via an
email from IDEM on June 11, 2001, and was subsequently installed in 2002. Since initial
System operations began in September 2002 approximately 2,200 gallons of product have been
recovered. Since September 2006, none of the System extraction wells/sumps have had
measurable (0.01 feet or greater) product thicknesses. Due to the lack of recoverable product,
the System has not operated since October 2006.

MACTEC issued Revision 1 of the RWP in March 2004 after receiving IDEM review
comments on the original RWP. After IDEM issued a second round of review comments,
MACTEC issued Revision 2 of the RWP on February 1, 2005, On March 23, 2006, IDEM
issued an email to MACTEC that acknowledged that the RWP was never formally approved
and more recently indicated that the RWP was to be revised to reflect the current site status and
re-submitted for approval.

To meet IDEM's request, MACTEC will prepare Revision 3 of the RWP, Contingent upon the
site owner’s concurrence with the RWP, we anticipate that this document can be submitted to
IDEM by August 31, 2007. MACTEC will continue to monitor the site wells/sumps for product
and re-start the System 1f necessary.
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Mr. Webb, should you have any questions concerning this letter, please feel free to contact either of the
undersigned at (865) 588-8544 or via email at raryan@mactec.com or kjdeatherage@mactec.com.

Sincerely,

MAq;f E} Enginaq"i g and Consulting, Inc.

Ricky A. Ryfan K. Joe Deatherage, P.E,
Senior Prindipal Project Manager Senior Engineer

o Keith R. Knauerhase, ABB
Donell P. Jackson, ABB
Melson Walter, MACTEC
David R. Shibley, David R. Shibley and Associates
Bill Dosch, Property Manager



